City of Hebron Estates Minutes City Community Center May 6, 2008 7:00 p.m.

Present: Mayor Clarkk, Commissioners Forshee, Allen, Murphy, Tucker, Atty. Edison, Tom Barr from the Pioneer News, Magisttrate Joe Laswell and 8 guests.

Minutes: Motion to approve April 1, 2008 minutes with the following five corrections: change "square foot" to "lineage on road"; change "was allowed" to "were allowed"; change "office summer hours" to "city's summer office hours", add to "beginning on May 31st" the words "and ending on September 30th"; add "3406" to Burkland Blvd" for the address for the water running onto Burkland Blvd. Motion was made to approve the minutes with the corrections by Comm. Murphy and seconded by Comm. Tucker; Passed 4/0.

Budget: A copy of the: Monthly Statement was handed out and reviewed. Motion to pay monthly bills was made by Comm. Murpphy and seconded by Comm. Forshee; Motion Passed 4/0.

Officer's Report: Offficer Cook reported that March was a quiet month, with the exception of intoxicated juveniles parking belind North Bullitt High School. Officer Cook gave a report for the month of April, which included two dog complaints, (one from Scenic Trail and one from East Hebron). He also reported on several four-wheeler complaints from Waterfall Court and Scenic Trail. Officer Cook received other complaints regarding parked vehicles at Burkland Blvd apartments. The officer took care of disposing of 2 road kills. Officer Cook received positive feedback from city residents regarding snow removal. He worked a total of 25 hours in 8 patrols.

Officer Waters reported that he received several calls about speeding cars on Burkland Blvd and Scenic Trail. The officer also received a complaint about juveniles at CK's Market. Officer Waters stated that he is focusing on school hour traffic. Officer Waters reported that he worked 15 hours and wrote 11 citations for the month of April.

Both officers confirmed they were working the Barn Storm Tour on May 10th at North Bullitt High School.

Comm. Murphy asked the officers if they knew about young drivers doing donuts in the school parking lot.

They stated that they would try and look into the situation. They stated that they would try and look into the situation.

Old Business: Mayor: Clark reported that there are only two remaining tax bills to be paid to the city.

Mayor Clark stated that the Bullitt County Clean Up Day went well.

Mayor Clark gave an aupdate on East Hebron Lane paving. According to Bullitt County, East Hebron Lane is in good shape and does not need to be repaved at this time, however they have agreed to an inter-local agreement when paving is needed.

A resident asked if the city had made a decision regarding placing a center stripe on East Hebron Lane. Comm. Murphy asked if the city had gotten any prices on the road striping. Mayor Clark stated that it was going to cost 14 cents a foot, with a total cost of approximately \$1,500. Comm. Murphy asked what the stripes were going to accomplish. Mayor Clark stated that it should help with no passing. A resident stated that it would help her in the eevening during special events at school. Motion was made by Comm. Forshee to stripe East Hebron Lane from Preston to Ruby and seconded by Comm. Allen; Passed 2/0 with 2 abstentions.

New Business: Commi. Forshee led a discussion on the city's trash contract renewal. Mayor Clark asked Aug Edison to write a bid poroposal for trash companies to be placed in the Pioneer News for the month of June. All bids must be in by Julyy 1st.

Atty. Edison did the first reading of Ordinance 2008-02 Budget for Fiscal Year July 1, 2008 to June 30, 2009.

Mayor Clark gave an update on the increased grass mowing costs to the city. He explained that our current mower (James Lush) iincreased his fee \$25. Mayor Clark stated that he did check with Quality Lawn to compare prices and MIr. Lush was still cheaper.

Mayor Clark gave an update on a catch basin on Tony Lane with rusted out tiles due to erosion. The mayor received an estimate off \$3500 from Dirt Design to make the repairs. Motion was made by Comm. Tucker to repair the basin and was seconded by Comm. Allen; Motion Passed 4/0.

Mayor Clark read a lætter from Governor Beshear regarding Kentucky's Motorcycle Education Program.

Mayor Clark read a leetter from The Arla Foundation asking for donations for the new community college located in Shepherdsviille. Mayor Clark explained that the city cannot donate tax money, but if residents are interested in making iindividual donations, they can contact him for more information. Comm. Murphy stated that she would add thee donation information to the next city newsletter.

Comm. Murphy led as discussion on a piece of property located on Paula Lane that has been vacated for 5 years. Mayor Clark assked Comm. Murphy if it was in the city and she stated "yes". Comm. Murphy stated that she received a complaint call regarding grass at the property was knee high. Comm. Murphy stated that an attorney is involved with the property. Comm. Forshee stated that the property is probably not in our city and Comm. Murphy sstated that it was across the street from a city resident and near the city clerk's home. Comm. Murphy stateed that she just received the complaint call today and she did not have an address for the property. Comm. Murphy asked Atty. Edison to send the property owners a city violation letter.

Mayor Clark reported that property on Greenwell property on East Hebron Lane is in violation of the grass length ordinance. Attty. Edison stated that the property is going through foreclosure and that we traditionally wait until new ownerss take over the property.

Ms. Harrison a resideent on East Hebron Lane raised a concern with the council stating that she felt the ditch line work done by thee city in front of her home had caused her basement to flood. The resident provided photographs. She also stated that she had an engineer look at the work and he stated that the pipes had been laid incorrectly. Mayyor Clark stated that he had spoken to Dewayne from Dirt Design and it was recommended to put in perforated pipe in the ditch. Comm. Murphy asked the resident if the ditch is lower than her basement amd the resident stated that she did not know but that she had not had any other flooding problems in the past. A resident asked if Diirt Design had a good reputation. Mayor Clark stated that they were working with the

plans drawn up by am engineer.

Motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:30 pm was made by Comm. Tucker and seconded by Comm. Murphy

Passed 4/0.